July 5, 2022
WILBUR TOWN COUNCIL MEETING

= Town Council of the Town of Wilbur, Lincoln County, Washington opened at

7:00 p.m. on July 5, 2022, at Town Hall by Mayor Erica Hearrean via
HEARING IMPAIRED (VOICE) 1-800-833-6384  (T'DD/TTY) 1-800-833-6384

Zoom Meeting: hitips://us06web.zoom.us/1/81012346450 or by phone 1-844-855-4444, participant code 1130603

REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING
CALL TO ORDER

Members present - Mayor Frica Hearrean, Mayor Pro Tem Lynn McWhorter, Council Members Roy
Scheibner, John Hanon, Nichole Curtis, and Joel Krause.

Members absent - None
Staff Present ~ Melissa Bulger
Citizens Present - Julie Hill, Gabe Gantz, John Blair, Catherine Hayes, and Wes Hill

CONSENT AGENDA

Nichole Curtis made a motion to approve the following.

Payroll check’s 26058 - 26087 in the amount of $35,789.30 dated June 30, 2022.
Accounts Payable check’s 26088 -26103 in the amount of $35,124.80 dated July 5, 2022.
Approval of minutes from June 21, 2022, for regular council session.

Roy Scheibner seconded, all approved.

REGULAR SESSION

Citizen comments - John Blair wanted to talk with council regarding his neighbors who are in violation of a
Town code, living in an RV, John was advised that his neighbors have been notified and the Town is working
with the shenff’s office on how to proceed. John Blair also mentioned the very tall grass at 115 Brace Street.
Cathy Hayes asked council about getting a property line variance to build a fence. Wes Hill spoke about his
disagreement with any dredging of Goose Creek.

NEW BUSINESS
Lincoln Co. Sherift’s Ofhice May and June Stats - Interim Sherift Gabe Gantz read the stats.

Goose Creek Cleanup - Information from Washington State Department of Transportation was handed out
to council. Councilmembers will look over the documents and this subject will be on the next council agenda.

Blocked Roadways - Joel Krause has not found any ordinances in the Town that would help keep vehicles
from blocking the view of drivers in residential areas. He would like to see if there is any way to ask the
residents to be mindful of where they park.

Nuisance Director Interview - There will be an interview to fill the position of Nuisance Director this next
Monday, July 11" at 10am. John Hanon and Joel Krause volunteered to sit in on the interview.

Purchase of AED’s - Melissa advised council that the Town should have at least two additional defibrillators,
one for Town Hall and one for the public works crew to carry. Money from the Coronavirus funds can be
allocated to cover the expense. The Mayor and Council agreed. :

June’s Foreman’s Report

Interim Public Works Foreman - Mayor Hearrean advised Council that an interim foreman needs to be
appointed. Tim Jennings has been covering this position since David Bjorson has been out due to medical
1ssues. Tim was appointed and there was a discussion on a temporary pay increase for both Tim and Dustin. A
cost sheet was given to the Mayor and Council. Lynn McWhorter made a motion to appomt Tim Jennings as



the Interim Foreman with a temporary pay increase retroactive to April 1%, 2022, John Hanon seconded, all

approved. Lynn McWhorter made a motion to allot a temporary pay increase to Dustin Taylor retroactive to
April 1%, 2022, John Hanon seconded, all approved.

OLD BUSINESS

Town Park Playground - Melissa is still working on the list of grants that Lynn McWhorter had sent to her.

Swim Pool Roof Estimate - Council was given the estimates to either temporarily fix the roof or to replace the
roof. These amounts will also be discussed with the Pool Foundation. More to come at a future meeting.

RESOLUTION/ORDINANCE

None

DONATIONS -
Lynn McWhorter read the $30 donation to the cemetery fund in memory of Kevin Green.

MAYOR, STAFF & COMMITTEE REPORTS
Mayor Hearrean advised council of the last Airport Board Meeting and the new hangar lease.

MEETING ADJOURNED

Lynn McWhorter made a motion to adjourn, Nichole Curtis seconded all approved Council meeting
adjourned at 8:23 pm. —
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